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2.3 POLICY AND PROCEDURE TO BE FOLLOWED IN THE EVENT OF AN EMERGENCY EVACUATION OR LOCK DOWN
The safety of the children at all times is a prime consideration in all that takes place at the Pre-School,
In the event of a fire in the building, the fire procedure as written in the policy will be followed by staff and children to remove everyone to safety.

The staff will ensure that all children and staff are safely outside the building and a distance away from it.
The designated staff member will telephone the fire services, giving clear directions to the locality of the fire and inform the adjoining school by phone.
Personal belongings will have been left inside the building, but the register will have been taken outside to do a roll call. The bathroom will have been checked for children before vacating the building.
If the weather is very cold or wet it will be necessary to find somewhere dry for the children to wait. This will be the manager’s house in Victoria Road or the school next door.  Children should not be removed from the incident (by a parent) without the staff being aware.
Fire Service firemen attending the fire will decide if and when it may be safe to return to the building, if only to retrieve belongings.
If it is not possible to return to the building, parents need to be contacted to collect their children. It is therefore important that someone has a mobile phone.

In the event of a terrorist attack or a Lock Down situation either in the local area or on the school premises the supervisors will make a decision about how best to ensure the safety of the children. Usually they will be taken into the School if it is safe to do so. (As agreed with head teacher) If school is not safe, supervisors will make a decision about executing a Lock Down, ensuring the gates and doors are locked. The blinds are down and the children and staff are hidden in the toilet area out of sight. Staff should ensure they have the landline phone and a mobile phone with them. If it is safe to move the children away from the school if it is under attack, staff will walk the children quickly and calmly to the manager’s house nearby at 77, Victoria Road using the green key hanging ready by the door to preschool. Staff need to take the contact numbers or parents and register with them. Parents will be informed of any action taken by phone or by text message.
In the event of a parent being unable to collect the child, the Uncollected Child Policy will be followed unless the parent is being prevented from collecting the child as they are caught up in the incident. If this occurs, two members of staff will stay with the child until they can be safely collected.

Shoreham pre-school and Swiss Gardens are currently working together to develop a joint Lock Down Policy.(July  2017)
If it is possible to return to the building, it will be important to talk to the children about what has happened and how everyone feels about it.

Any actions will be written up and discussed as a staff and any amendments will be recorded and used to update any relevant policies or procedures. Parent rep will be invited to contribute to represent the parent and child experience of events. School will also be involved and informed in any amendments.
Lock Down situations may also include;

· Unknown dog or other animal on the premises

· Environmental pollution, Saharan dust, nearby fire, high pollution, extreme weather event.

